
As we were preparing to go to Nicaragua, we learned 
that, because my mother was born in Nicaragua, I 
can claim citizenship there. We called the embassy in 
Miami, and they gave us the instructions on how to 
apply.  Recently my confirmation arrived in the mail. 
I am officially accepted as a citizen of Nicaragua with 
the last step being that I present myself in person. I 
have also been given a new legal name, Caleb Runne 
Cabezas.  My mother’s maiden name is Cabezas, so the 
Latin American custom is that children have both their 
father’s and mother’s last names.

My aunt Lizette shared an interesting fact with us 
about our Nicaraguan family, and we did some research.  
It turns out that a not too distant relative of mine 
named Rigoberto Cabezas is a famous historical figure 
in Nicaragua.  In the late 1800’s Rigoberto Cabezas, a 
journalist, and Nicaragua’s Inspector General at the 
time, unified the Caribbean Miskito lands with the rest of 

Nicaragua’s territory.  
He is considered a 
hero by Nicaragua, 
but not so much by 
the Miskito people, 
as they are not fond 
of the way they have 
been treated by the 
government.  The 
largest city in Eastern 
Nicaragua where we 
will be ministering 
is called Puerto 
Cabezas, named in 
honor of Rigoberto. We will be flying into that city often 
to bring patients to the hospital there.

Being a citizen of Nicaragua will open many doors for 
our ministry as we won’t have to apply for visas, we can 
own property, and we can use the banks.  We see how 
God is directing our steps.  In Revelation 2:17, Jesus 
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says, “To him who overcomes I will give some of the 
hidden manna to eat. And I will give him a white stone, 
and on the stone a new name written which no one 
knows except him who receives it.”  Also, in Revelation 
3:12, Jesus says, “And I will write on him My new name.”  
We believe Jesus’ return is imminent.  

Are you preparing your heart so that you can receive 
the new name Jesus wants to give you? I pray that you 
are and thank you for helping us share the Gospel with 
the Miskito people through your continued prayers and 
financial support.

For the past month, our family has been living 
in Crossville, Tennessee to take care of my aging 
grandparents. A week ago, we decided to move to be 
there for them. Everything went well, praise the Lord. 
Our friends from church had a going away taco lunch 
for us. We picked up the moving truck and there were 
moving blankets already in it! We didn’t have to pay 
for them! Such a wonderful blessing! We are humbled 
by generous and loving friends.

Now, we’re getting settled into the house here with 
my grandparents. Pray for us as we strive to be a 
blessing to them and the rest of the family. We all need 
God’s grace.

Thank you for your support and prayers! 

God bless you!

Your AWA Nicaragua Mission Families
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Your AWA Mission Families preparing to serve in 
the AWA Nicaragua Mission Project:

A Quick Update, by Josh

Project Needs: 

Consistent monthly donors to 

fund the Nicaragua project.

Prayer request: 
That God would work through us 
to reach a hurting world! Prayer is 
the constant and most important 

preparation for going to Nicaragua. Please 
continue to lift the Fixes and Runnes up. All 
supporters are vital to this mission!

Caleb Runne,  
Glenda Escudero,  

Jordana and Enoch

Josh and Yosiday Fix
Caleb and Isaac 


